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Community Liaison Group Meeting  

Date: 25th April 2019 Location: East Village Meadows 

Date issued: May 2019 Recorded by: Rosie Hughes  

Attendees: Additional distribution: Apologies: 

Michael Gillatt, SSE (MGi) 
Nicola Salvidge, Clerk APC 
(NS) 

Mick Robinson, Aldbrough Sports Hall 
(MR) 

Rosie Hughes, SSE (RH) Andy Wainwright, ERYC (AW) 
Billie-Jean Henry, local horse users 
group (BJH) 

Stuart Allen, Aldbrough School (SA)  Shirley Ross, ERYC (SR) Avril Crawforth, EGPC (ACr) 

Tim Floater, APC (TF) Barry Lee, Clerk EGPC (BL) 
Andrew Chudley, Countryside Access 
Officer, ERYC (ACh) 

Julie Dickinson Shaw, St. Michael’s 
Church (JDC) 

Diane Hindhaugh, ERYC (DH) Kevin Blackwell, APC (KB) 

Steve Mattinson, EGPC (SM) Cllr Peter Turner, ERYC (PT)  

Contact Details 

     

Rosie Hughes – Community Liaison Manager – 01977 884018 / 07778 381708 (Monday to Friday 08:30 – 16:30) 

 

Site Security – 01964 529451 (24 hrs a day)    
     

Purpose of Meeting 

 

• The Community Liaison Group will include representatives from the SSE, ERY Council, Aldbrough and 
Garton Parish councils and other relevant local interest groups. 

• The Community Liaison Group shall provide a forum in which consultation can take place to consider the 
effects and issues which may arise from the development during its implementation and operation. 

• The Community Liaison Group shall meeting on a regular basis being at least once every six months. 

• Meeting of the Community Liaison Group shall be open to members of the public, as observers. 

• SSE shall nominate a Community Liaison Officer to act as point of contact; they will be a member of this 
Community Liaison Group. 

Above is an extract taken from the Section 106        

Meeting Notes 

Item Discussion 

1 Apologies for absence 

 Apologies as above. 

2 Minutes of the previous meeting (18 October 2018)  

 The minutes of the previous meeting were reviewed and agreed. 

3 Matters Arising  

 A representative from Aldbrough Parish Council was invited to attend, as stipulated in the last meeting  

4 Aldbrough Operations 

 Operations at the site have been continuing as normal.  

There will be an annual outage from 6th – 19th May. This will involve 24hr work, with lighting towers and 
increased number of personnel of about 20-30 people. There will be cranes, deliveries and weekend 
working.    

5 Planning conditions 

 Nothing to report.  
 

6 Feedback from Community Liaison Manager  
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 RH introduced herself. RH to replace Jayne Collings’ contact details to keep it up-to-date, with help 
from SM.  

 

7 Community Concerns / Comments 

 Planning permission 

The original planning consent for phase 2 is still in place. There has been adequate pre-construction 
work to meet consent, however there are no plans to start phase 2.  

Monopile structure out at sea 

The metal structure which can be seen from the shore has a rolling licence from the Crown Estate until 
2021. It used to remove brine from the caverns. Next steps are currently being looked at.   

Pipes on the beach 

Planning has been agreed with the council to keep the pipes in place, rather than to cut them out in 
case it causes more erosion. These pipes are regularly checked – please see photographs attached. 
There are fixed labels to show they are not hazardous and they are big enough so as not to be a trip 
hazard.  

St. Michael’s Wood 

Positive stories have come from the community regarding the woodland; it is now feeling like their own, 
and this is shown by the community helping to re-stake trees after strong winds and attending a walk-
around with a local expert. SSE employees are given one day a year to volunteer, called Be The 
Difference, with scope to ask for more than one day. There are 60 – 70 people across both gas 
storage sites, therefore a reminder will be circulated to all regarding the option of helping at the 
woodland.   

8 AOB + Public Discussion 

 A resident heard a noise, however they thought it came from another location, as it sounded like a 
bearing on a conveyor.  

This year’s apprenticeship scheme is now taking place. An apprentice will be taken on in September 
as an electrical, control and instrumentation technician (EC&I). There are currently two apprentices at 
HETA, due to finish this year.  

Strawberry Tea day is Saturday 29th June – all welcome.  

No members of the public were in attendance.  

9 Date and Time of Next Meeting 

 The next meeting will take place on  

Thursday 10th October 2019, 6:45, at Aldbrough Village Hall 

This date has been chosen to avoid the October half term.  

 Actions Action by Date 

 RH to circulate the minutes  RH Complete 

 Information regarding monopile MGi See above 

 Photographs of pipes on beach to be circulated RH See email 

 Circulate Be The Difference to staff across both sites RH June 

 


